SERBIAN CHAMBER OF ENGINEERS



Bulevar vojvode Misica 37, 11000 Belgrade, Serbia www.ingkomora.rs info@ingkomora.rs

No. 1957

Date: 25 September, 2017

European Council of Engineers Chambers President, Mr. Črtomir Remec, M.Sc.Civ.Eng

Dear Mr. Remec,

According to our phone call from Monday, 18 September 2017, I address you with the following questions:

- First of all, I would like to ask you Mr. Remec, to officially inform Serbian Chamber of Engineers on Executive board of the European Council of Engineers Chambers stance regarding the Draft of the statute of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers, that professor Šumarac in the capacity of vice-president of the Executive board of the European Council of Engineers Chambers announced on the Meeting of members of the Assembly of Serbian Chamber of Engineers, 9 September 2017 in Belgrade. During mentioned meeting Mr. Šumarac said that on 2 September 2017. meeting of the Executive board of ECEC was held in Ljubljana and "that Serbian Chamber of Engineers can not continue to be member of the ECEC (Council that has 500.000 engineer members), as well as member of other European institutions, if proposed statute will be adopted". (If You want we can deliver You copy of Minutes and video record from the meeting of members of the Assembly of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers which was held on 9 September 2017. and the text in English language).
- As the session of the Assembly of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers is scheduled for 30 September 2017., please urgent deliver to us stance of the Executive board of the European Council of Engineers Chambers about the Draft of the statute of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers, which he presented at the above meeting 9 September 2017. I apologize for that, but we want to get to know our members of the Assembly of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers with the attitude of European Council of Engineers Chambers, before the session which is scheduled for 30 September 2017.
- The second thing, but not less important than the previous one, about our conversation from 18.09.2017., I want to inform you that the question of membership of Serbian Chamber of Engineers in ECEC, is again on the agenda of the session of the Managing Board, which is scheduled for Tuesday, 26.09.2017. I hope that the members of the Managing Board will show the necessary responsibility for the job they have accepted and decide in the interests of European Council of Engineers Chambers and of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers, too.
- Third, I am very grateful for the understanding that you show to the Serbian Chamber of Engineers and difficulties it faces. I am personally convinced that the upset in our Chamber is approaching and that it is inevitable, with your support and with the valuable help of the competent Ministry and the Government of the Republic of Serbia, primarily thanks to the positive energy as well as the strong messages sent to us by the membership of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers.

In expectation of your prompt reply Mr. Remec, receive my sincere greetings with the desire for more successful cooperation in the coming period, between European Council of Engineers Chambers and of the Serbian Chamber of Engineers.

With respect,

President of Serbian Chamber of Engineers

Milisay Damnjanovic, Ph.D. Arch. Eng